
First meeting of the Executive Board of the Section for Human 
Resources Management in 2024 
 
The Executive Committee of the Section for Human Resources Management (SRCV) met on 1 February 

at the Employment Service in Novo mesto for its first working meeting of the year.  

The meeting was chaired by the President of the Section, Nina Nikić from Adria Dom, d.o.o. The 

Executive Committee members reviewed and approved the minutes of the last meeting, discussed key 

topics such as the relevance of the re-launch of the regional career fair, the preparation of the annual 

conference of the Section members and the possibilities for improvements in the call for the Exemplary  

Case of Human Resources Management, which will be held for the 18th consecutive year this year. 

Like the call for applications or the award given each year by the GZDBK to exemplary cases in our 

region, this year the Section celebrates its coming of age. The members of the Section discussed the 

situation on the labour market, with Tatjana Muhič from the Employment Service in Novo mesto (ZRSZ 

OS NM) providing fresh and relevant information. The host also refreshed the role and functioning of 

the regional office of the Employment Service, which is an employer-friendly partner in employment 

management. The host presented the fair opportunity to find new recruits in Montenegro. 

The participants were presented with the current activities of the SRC-EDIH project and the project's 

web portal and B2B platform.SRC-EDIH is the European Digital Innovation Hub in Novo mesto (there 

are 151 EDIHs in 31 countries in the EU, of which two are in Slovenia, one based in Novo mesto and 

the other in Maribor), which helps companies, entrepreneurs and public institutions in their digital 

transformation. Digital transformation goes beyond technical progress; it is a catalyst for developing a 

culture of innovation and a development mindset that contributes to improving the competitiveness 

and efficiency of society as a whole. 

The meetings of the Section's Executive Committee contribute to the successful functioning of the 

Section. In this context, it is important that there is constructive cooperation between the various 

stakeholders in the Section's field of expertise, i.e. in the field of human resources management. The 

meetings provide an opportunity for the members of the Chamber to network in an organised manner 

and to form and exchange expert opinions and experiences in the field of the profession. 

 

The event takes place as part of the SRC-EDIH project. 

 

 
Project partners: 

 

https://www.gzdbk.si/si/projekti/src-edih/
https://src-edih.rc-nm.si/

